
Dear Friends in the Lord,

You will no doubt remember us talking about the fact that we had found a buyer for 
the property of the Voice of the Gospel ministries in Bouc Bel Air. We are happy to 
report that we have now signed an official sales contract where all the terms and 
conditions of the sale have been stated. This still does not mean that the property is 
finally sold and it is now over to the buyer to negociate with the local authorities 
about what he wants to do with the property. This could take several months to get 
all the necessary authorisations and so on and so it could be well into next year 
before we know where we stand finally. We continue to wait upon the Lord for His 
leading and guiding as to the future of the work. We will let you know in due course 
how things develop.

Another Alpha course is planned for this month. All going well it will start on Friday 
26th November. As you may remember we have had a fair amount of fruit from this 
activity and we have believers who have been saved and baptised and now in 
fellowship with us in the local church through this. The couple, handed over to us by a 
RC priest and who came through for the Lord through the Alpha course, is now 
seeking out an evangelical church in their area. They show clear signs of spiritual 
growth and want to go on with the Lord.

A ladies meeting is starting up this month and will take place on Saturday 13th in the 
afternoon. This activity stopped when the person doing it could no longer continue so 
it is being taken up again. One lady in the church will take the main responsibility for 
it but much of it will be a team effort. When it took place before we had some 
unsaved ladies who came along and we trust that this will be the case again.

We are very encouraged by what is happening in the youth activities. The youth group 
had a weekend away last weekend with 9 young people attending and two leaders. The 
youth leaders are very encouraged by what's happening at the moment and we trust 
and pray that this will continue.

We thank you again for your interest, practical fellowship and prayers and we join in 
sending our very warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.
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